STAFF SENATE
Meeting Minutes
August 11, 2008
Opening:

The regular meeting of the Staff Senate was called to order at 10:05 a.m. on August 11, 2008 in the Library Conference Room by Tammy Jacques, President.

Present:

Present were:  Steve Burnett, Chuck Fadell, Ethan Humphries, Sara Huntley, Kevin Jacques, Tammy Jacques, Pam Osborn, Jennifer Smith, and Joan Smith.  Absent were:  Merrell Anderton, Kari Kay Harp, Chris Lenhertz, Brad Peeden.  Kevin Putman has left the employ of the University.  Guest:  Shannon Wells, University Photographer (only took photos and left).  
I.
Staff Senate Picture
Tammy invited Shannon Wells, University Photographer, to come to take individual as well as a group photo.  This was accomplished with the idea that we will take another group photo later when we fill the vacant seats and the majority of the Staff Senate can attend.  The purpose of these photos is to post to the Staff Senate website.  
II.
Approval of Minutes 
The minutes of the previous meeting were amended to delete Kevin Jacques and Tammy Jacques’ names as being absent when they were considered present due to the fact that they had sent proxies in their absence.  Otherwise, the minutes were approved with Kevin motioning and Steven seconding.  
III.
Approval of Agenda
The agenda was unanimously approved as distributed with Jennifer making the motion and Ethan seconding.  
IV.
Staff Senate President’s Report
Tammy informs the Senate that the Staff Senate website is in progress with the help of a student worker.  She assigns to Jennifer the task of filling the seat vacated by Kevin Putman along with filling the seat assigned to the President’s Office area.  She wants to set a meeting with President Cale.  Ethan suggests we wait until after the Faculty and Staff Meetings that the President holds in case we have questions or comments to pose to the President.  All Senators agree.  
V.
Shared Governance/Committee Reports
None.

VI.
Old Business
None.

VII.
New Business

a.
Infrastructure Development Committee Staff Recommendation – Kevin expressed his opinion that Lynn Martin would probably represent her area well from a disability/counseling perspective.  Joan asked if the Senate had a set policy on this.  Tammy said not in the By-Laws, but we normally hold a discussion to choose and then recommend someone to the Shared Governance Committee.  Kevin asked if this position was listed “by position” and Tammy said no.  Upon vote, Lynn Martin will be recommended for the position vacated by Jennifer Adams.  

VIII.
Discussion


a.
CPS/CAP Meeting Update – Joan told of more than 20 people attending the meeting with Catherine White and Lavonne Gatlin and staff of Continuing Education with 10 already registered.  Kevin asked about book ordering.  Discussion was had about how book ordering would work for UNA staff.  It was clarified that remission of tuition would cover books for UNA employees.  Kevin asked where money pool came from.  Joan said she was told that it would be the budget line for remission of tuition.  


b.
Staff Promotional Tracks Ad Hoc Committee Update – Tammy asked where the Ad Hoc Committee was on this.  Joan, the chair, says she was waiting on a fuller Senate attendance to set the date/time for the first meeting.  Tammy spoke with Catherine regarding the presentation of results from the MGT Salary Study and was told it would most likely be in September or October.  She also heard that the cost-of-living increase was still in discussion and had not been dismissed yet.  Tammy told of her understanding of how the Ad Hoc Committee will assist with this process by meeting with focus groups from each area to see if any tracks can be determined and the requirements therein.  

c.
Goal Setting/Action Plan – Some additional suggestions were made:  Jennifer asked about setback lines for smoking areas around the campus.  Steve asked about what the campus becoming totally smoke-free would mean.  Kevin wanted to discuss something Joan brought up regarding grants to attend seminars/courses outside UNA that would benefit your job.  Tammy asked about merit-based performance for a particular employee for someone who goes beyond their job duties.  Discussion was had that this would be integrated into the new system and that the step system would go away in favor of this merit system.  Steven asked if in the meeting with the President, if the Senate would back down if the President shoots down any of our suggestions.  Tammy explained that we would win some and lose some, but that we would continue to persist if we felt it necessary.  Pam brought up some discrepancies in the Staff Holiday Schedule listed on the Human Resources website versus the University Academic Calendar.  Tammy said she would e-mail Kari Kay to ask about these.  

XI.
Announcements
Future Senate meetings were listed on the agenda for future reference.  Tammy would keep us posted on when the faculty and staff meetings with the President would be and when we could schedule our meeting with the President.  
Adjournment:

Meeting was adjourned at 10:56 a.m. by Tammy with Steve entering the motion and Kevin seconding. The next general meeting is scheduled for 10:00 a.m. on September 8, 2008 in the Library Conference Room.

Minutes submitted by:
Pam Osborn, Secretary
Minutes submitted to:
Tammy Jacques, President
